lmmanuel Christian Reformed Church
October 3, 2021
WELCOME TO IMMANUEL!
We’re glad that you joined us, and we pray that you will encounter God through prayer, worship, and his word.
TODAY

9:00AM

Prayer – FLC Prayer Room
9:30AM

Pastor Jake Porter – Deuteronomy 27-30
Finding Life
World Wide Communion Sunday
Offerings:  General Fund & Building Fund
10:45AM
Education



Youth Parent Meeting - Sanctuary

12:00PM
Potluck - FLC
5:30PM

Ask the Pastor 
Offering:  World Renew
6:30PM

Crossroads
NURSERY
Today:
Michelle & Mason Hamberg
Next Sunday:
Betsy & Grady Vander Ploeg
THIS WEEK
TUESDAY

OCTOBER 5


4-7:00PM

Flu shots - FLC
WEDNESDAY
OCTOBER 6
    6:30-8PM


GEMS & Cadets – Post Family Farm


7:00PM


Women’s Bible Study – Adult Ed Room

THURSDAY

OCTOBER 7


9:00AM


Women’s Bible Study – Adult Ed Room

5:30PM


Difference Maker event – meet at church

for those who ordered tickets


7:00PM


Knitting Ministry
NEXT SUNDAY – OCTOBER 10, 2021
9:00AM

Prayer – FLC Prayer Room
9:30AM
Pastor Jake Porter
Deuteronomy 31-34  The Death of Moses
Offerings:  General Fund & Level 3 Tuition Assistance
10:45AM
Education

Following education – District #7 Brunch (FLC)
5:30PM

Ask the Pastor
Offering:  World Renew
6:30PM

Rooted
THANKSGIVING
Happy birthday to the following who are celebrating in October!

 8

Virginia Kuipers
10

Ella Jane Newenhouse

23

Bunny Bergsma

26

Larry Herweyer

Thank you so much for donating Birthday Bags for our Kids Hope students!  We love to celebrate our friends at Park Elementary and to make them feel special.  We appreciate your support of the Kids Hope ministry!

Thank you so much for your prayers, cards, expressions of sympathy following the death of our sister-in-law.  They are very much appreciated.
Brian & Phyllis Wigger
PRAYER REQUESTS

We express our sympathy to Bob & June Aardema on the death of their son, Keith, last week.  May the Lord comfort and uphold them in this time of sorrow.
Please pray for healing for Ella Jane Newenhouse as she was recently hospitalized due to a fall resulting in a fracture in her lower back.  She was transferred to The Laurels for rehab this past Tuesday.  At this time, no visitors are allowed at The Laurels.
Michelle Butterworth (District #2) - chemotherapy
Laurie Kooienga (District #8) – stem cell transplant recovery

Gale Krikke (District #6) – chemotherapy
Sharon Ondersma (District #4) – M.S.

Pete Van Rijs (District #7) – durable cancer remission

Homebound:  Kay Alsum, Jessie De Groot
Staff:  Jeff & Judi Van Dyke,

    Custodians
Missionaries:  Michele Vande Steeg,

   Spain
Young Adults:  Zachary Velthouse, Joseph Vredevoogd,
    Emily Wolters
Military:  Major Ron Thenn – Army
OPPORTUNITIES

Circle Letter A – Non-Violent Communication Workshop
Glen Swier will conduct this workshop at Immanuel on Friday evening, October 15.  Glen is a social worker/educator who retired from Western Theological Seminary last year after working for 15 years with students in their personal and pastoral formation.
The workshop will be an introduction to Non-Violent Communication (NVC) which is a very helpful tool in creating more compassion and connection with others.  When life is too challenging or uncomfortable, the temptation is either to blame others for what's not right in the world or to blame ourselves for being inadequate.  Neither of these familiar responses is helpful in nurturing compassion.
The NVC alternative is to practice identifying our own emotions and longings in any moment and take responsibility for them.  Out of that practice comes empathy for others and ourselves and the courage to ask for what we need from others.  The workshop will include communication exercises that will help us learn together.
If you are interested in attending the workshop, please circle Letter A in the Friendship Folder.
CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS
Address Update

Jessie De Groot   Room #19

Heritage Nursing & Rehab

320 E Central Ave

Zeeland  MI  49464

Prayer Time – 9AM

The congregation is invited to gather for prayer at 9AM (note new start time) in the FLC prayer room before Sunday morning services.  Let’s confidently approach God, who is on the throne, to receive His mercy, grace and strengthening for our needs in these days. (Hebrews 4:16)
Crossroads & Rooted Parent Meeting

Parents of Crossroads (9th-12th grades) & Rooted (6th-8th grades) are invited to a parent meeting in the sanctuary immediately following the AM worship.  You will receive schedules, information, etc for the year.  And, if you haven't already, meet Sandi Nyboer, our new Youth Director!

Potluck – October 3
Plan to join us for a potluck lunch in the FLC at 12PM.  All the Nations Church will be joining us.  We are asking that you bring a side or dessert for this event.

October Hand2Hand

For the month of October, we are collecting:

· Cans of beef stew

· Jiffy corn mix

Donations may be placed in the cart in the FLC foyer.  Thank you for your support of the Hand2Hand ministry!

Flu Shot Clinic – October 5
We will have a flu shot clinic on Tuesday, October 5, from 4-7PM.  Anyone 4 years old and older are eligible; insurance is accepted.  Walk-ins are also welcome.

GEMS/Cadets – October 6
Kick-off is Wednesday, October 6, at Post Family Farm

Please drop your GEMS/Cadet off at Post Family Farm at 6:30PM and pick them up at Post Family Farm at 8PM.  A leader will meet them at the white building in the parking lot.  Donuts and cider will be served.  No costs to kids.  Dress for the weather - rain or shine!
Questions? Contact Lindsey Heuker at lheuker@yahoo.com
Wednesday Evening Women’s Bible Study

Ladies – looking for an evening Bible Study?  Join us the 1st & 3rd Wednesdays at 7PM (beginning October 6) to study 1 Timothy.
Difference Maker Event – October 7

If you ordered tickets for this event on Thursday, October 7, please meet at church at 5:30PM.
Immanuel Knitting Ministry

We will be starting our Knitting Ministry of prayer shawls & mittens again on Thursday, October 7.  Everyone is welcome to come and go from 7-9PM.  We will meet in the Adult Fellowship Room.  Questions?  Contact Pam (540-4617).
District #7 Brunch – October 10
Plan on brunch in the FLC following the Education time on Sunday, October 10.  If you have any questions, please contact Mary Van Zanten.
Worship Planning
Our next worship planning meeting will be on Tuesday, October 12, at 6:30PM.

40 Days for Life
You are invited to pray to end abortion during the fall campaign of 40 Days for Life.  It began on Sept. 22 and goes through Oct. 31.  You can sign up for a one hour prayer slot anytime that works for you at https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/grandrapids.  
40 Days for Life is an internationally coordinated 40-day campaign that aims to end abortion locally through prayer and fasting, community outreach, and a peaceful all-day vigil in front of abortion businesses.

Our church has adopted Sunday, Oct. 17 and we hope to cover the hours of 7AM – 7PM.  Since it is a Sunday, hopefully you won't have as many work or family activities to hinder your time.  If you are not available on Oct. 17, please choose another day.

Please ask Evamarie Eggebeen if you have any questions!

Save the Date – Deacons/Seniors Fall Dinner

We are planning for our fall dinner on Tuesday, November 9.  Watch for more details!
FINANCIAL UPDATES

September 26, 2021

General Fund





  $5,706
General Fund – Giving Center online
  11,249
General Fund Year-to-Date
Received
      $126,304
Budget Goal

 148,577
Over (Under)

  (22,273)
Budget Received – 85%

Fiscal year – July 1, 2021 – June 30, 2022
To fulfill our 2021/22 General Fund budget, 

an average weekly offering of $11,429 is necessary.

Please tithe in faith and as your response to God’s blessings.

Contributions to Immanuel can be made in these ways:
· At our worship services
· Mail a check to the church address
· Auto-giving through your bank
· Giving Center online
October Corners Offering – New City Kids
REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS

East Ottawa Special Ministry in Jenison needs people, high schoolers are welcome, willing to share God’s love by being a special friend to a developmentally impaired student on Thursday evenings from October – March from 7-8:15PM.  If you have any questions or want more information, please call Betty Gemmen (457-3234).

Scrap Metal Drive – Positive Options Allendale




     (A service of Lakeshore Pregnancy Center)
Do you have an old washer or dryer that needs to go?  A snowmobile that's been a yard ornament too long?  We know a guy... his name is Paul - and he will collect scrap metal - to raise money for Positive Options.  He's asking that you bring what you can load yourself to the following collection site:

Where:  Lighthouse Church parking lot, Allendale
When:  Saturday, October 9

From:  9 AM - Noon

What:  Anything metal

If you can't load it yourself:  If you have a washer/dryer/large item that you cannot transport - Paul will come and pick it up.  But only LARGE items.  616-292-8530.

Thanks for helping us raise funds for the center in this very creative way!

Sandy & the Allendale Team
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